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Prez Sez...
Dear Friends,

We’ll are celebrating the close on 6 years’ worth of work effort to establish and ensure 
sustainability of the MSRA Rod and Custom Scholarship Fund for Montana 2 year college 
students. Seventy percent of Montana 2 year college students qualify for financial aid AND 
graduate with over $20,000 in debt, just so they can earn a living wage. Early on, the founders 
of MSRA wanted an organization to rally around our hobby while adding an important value 
back to our communities, statewide. They chose giving scholarships as that legacy. They wanted 
to make a big difference for Montana kids to stay in Montana and earn a living wage and not to 
have to leave our hometowns, our state. So, to that end, the last 6 years has been spent ensuring 
that legacy can live on and on. And this February 4th, at the MSRA membership meeting we 
will be celebrating just that! We will roll out our sustainable merchandise fundraising model 
and announce the pilot participants. And perhaps more importantly, we will have a great lunch 
and some good local beers at the Buffalo Bump in Four Corners, south of Bozeman at 12:30. And 
then move on to 3 fabulous Four Corner business shop tours! Come join us at the Best Western 
Grantree in Bozeman MT at 10 AM to hear the gossip and the scoop in person! And as well help 
pick the MSRA Street Rodder of the Year and find out which students won the Rod and Custom 
Scholarship this year! Then joins us for an afternoon of socializing and learning some cool new 
approaches to fabricating leather upholstery, wiring for awesome sound and a few custom rod 
tricks in all things paint from a custom shop. Questions? Call Elizabeth at 406.579.2996 or email 
to President@MontanaSRA.org.

Elizabeth Schuyler Scholl

January, 2017

The next meeting will be held Saturday, February 4th at:
	 10:00-12:00 in the Madison Room of the Best Western Grantee Inn,  
	 1325 North 7th Ave Bozeman MT 59715. Coffee will be served. Rooms are available 	
	 under “MSRA” for $109.00 plus tax and can be booked by calling 406.556.6213
	 Membership  Meeting at 10:00 am

New Members & Ideas Welcome



	 iii. �SWAG – Connie & Elizabeth to meet with Jody of Ryan’s 
Trophy for input.  Discussed recognition of businesses’ 
scholarship donation (swag) similar to Helena Valley 
Timing Assoc.  Connie & Elizabeth with get Jody’s input 
on this as well. Both will be brought to Feb. meeting. Roger 
Mudd to bring the example of the print given by HVTA to 
businesses for the Feb. meeting.

	 iv. �Car Clubs – all MSRA members encouraged to ask any 
non-MSRA car clubs to join MSRA. Check with car clubs 
re: having a table at the car shows registration area to 
sell MSRA swag. Glendive car show may be interested in 
helping with fundraising.

	 v. �Business “asks” Obtain a distribution list from the State 
Chamber of Commerce for businesses to send an MSRA 
recruitment letter.

	 vi. �Individual and family “asks” Janet B willing to donate any 
proceeds from her sales at Bozeman garage sales on line. 
Stretch is interested in membership recruitment. $250 
scholarship donation received from Custom II (Stretch & 
Ennie). 

  � �Categories for monetary assignment of fundraising 
�Carburetor, Fuel Injection, Turbo Charger, Nitrous Oxide, Super 
Charger. Positive feedback from those in attendance.  Executive 
Committee will decide on the monetary break downs for each category.    

   �Elizabeth will update the scholarship cover letter, car club and 
business sponsor renewal letters to include appropriate “ask” verbiage.    

   �Steve – calculate the percentage of membership fees that go into the 
scholarship fund and expenses.                                                     

Old Business.  No old business presented.
9.  New Business. 
   a. Operating budget for 2017. Postponed until Feb. 2017 meeting
   b.  �Nominations for Rodder of the Year for 2016. Final voting will take 

place at the February 2017 meeting. Nominations from the floor- 
Helena Valley Timing Association, Bob Degenhart

   c.  �Suggestions for Board Members to replace retiring members 
(Member at Large Rep,- Max Cederburg, Car Club Rep,-Roger Mudd, 
Business Sponsor Rep-Gary Taylor). The following members were 
suggested as replacements – Tom Jackson- Member at Lg., Barb 
Salerno – Car Club Rep., John Zowada- Bozeman Napa- Business Rep. 
Final decision will be made at the February 2017 meeting.

   d.  �Motion to pay bills falling within established 2016 budget.    Motion – 
Connie, 2nd Janet B.- passed

   e.  �Next Meeting date and location – Bozeman Library on Saturday,  
February 4, 2017. 

10.  Announcements. 
11.  Adjournment.  Meeting adjourned at 11:30 A.M.

MSRA Membership Meeting  Minutes
Sunday, October 2, 2016 Townsend, MT

AGENDA
1.  Call to Order.
2.  Signing of membership book. 16 members, 2 guests
3.  �Introduction of visitors and the introduction of new members and 

sponsors. 
4.  �Approval of last meeting minutes. Motion by Steve S. 2nd Bob D. - 

approved
5.  �Secretary’s report and reading of correspondence – Judy Sorg.  

newsletters mailed to business sponsors, car clubs and non –e-mail 
members. Welcome letters mailed to 2 new members. Scholarship 
luncheon at Flathead Valley Community College this month- possible 
attendance by a Kalispell car club interested in MSRA – Connie to 
verify. 

6.  �Treasurer’s report, balance in treasury, and accounts payable – Steve 
Sorg. Motion by Buck C. 2nd Barb S.- approved

7.  �Vice President’s report of MSRA Picks for 2016 – Connie McCormick.  
Contacted all MSRA car clubs. 7-8 plaques sent out.  MSRA scholarship 
logo is now included on the plaques which helps raise awareness of the 
MSRA scholarship program.

8.  Committee reports. 
   a.  Scholarship committee – Steve Sorg.
	� i.  Amount and number of scholarships to be offered to two 

year college students for 2016/2017 school year.  Current 
$ in scholarship fund - $5302.85. Scholarship $ in general 
fund $509.00 which will be transferred to scholarship fund 
= $5811.85. Recommend the transfer of $2500 from general 
fund to scholarship fund = $8311.85 and provide 5 $1000 
scholarships this year. 2016 General acc’t. Balance=$5777.20 - 
$2500=$3277.20 to begin 2017 general acc’t. Motion by Stretch 
to award 4 scholarships vs. 5- 1st – Connie M, 2nd Gary T. 
passed after brief discussion. Motion by Stretch to move 
appropriate $ amount to fund 4 scholarships – 1st-Gary T., 2nd 
–Buck C.- passed.

��	 ii.  �Helena College scholarship eligibility.-Roger Mudd will 
send applicant names for the HVTA scholarships from 
Helena College to Elizabeth by Jan. 1, 2017 to avoid applicant 
duplications with the HVTA Helena College scholarships 
and MSRA.

   b.  �Fundraising Committee 2016/2017 Fundraising plan Strategy to be 
brought to Feb. MSRA meeting.  Discussion of the following includes

	 i. �Business Ads - do businesses want to buy an additional ad 
in the newsletter which would include an article about their 
business in the newsletter? Will be discussed by Executive 
committee

	 ii.  �Donor categories – Blue Jean Friday (Bozeman Chronicle) 
application – Judy S. Gallatin Speedway (50/50- Steve S.) 
Elizabeth will check on legality of 50/50 raffles within 
501(c)3 status Pints for Purpose at Bridger Brewing – 
Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Sunday, October 2, 2016 Townsend, MT
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MSRA Treasurer’s Report as of 12/31/16
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A Special thanks to the Missoula Garden City Rod and Customs Car Club for their generous 
2017 $1,000 donation to the MSRA Rod and Custom Scholarship Fund!

Special thanks to Helena Valley Timing Association for pledging another $500 in 2017 for the 
Rod and Custom Scholarship Fund!
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2017 Rod and Custom Scholarships-4, $1,000 Awards!

Many thanks to the MSRA members, business sponsors and car clubs that have made this legacy of MSRA 
program possible! We are happy to announce that our program has grown this year to award 4, $1,000 
scholarships to financially deserving 2 year Montana college students. We received 10 qualified applicants 
this year! As interest grows, and the needs of our Montana students continues, we are thankful to our 
members who have donated to make this program possible. Some of your membership dues are automatically 
allocated as well as additional dollars raised. The 2017 winners will be announced at the February 4th MSRA 
Membership meeting!

Join us for fun and the full scoop at next MSRA membership meeting, celebrating scholarship success a new 
merchandise program and a great lunch and 3 super shop tours! It all starts, Saturday February 4th, 2017 at 
the Best Western GranTree, South 7th at the I90 exit, Bozeman from 10:00-Noon. Then out to the Buffalo 
Bump Pizza and beer joint with the reserved silo room in Four Corners, south of Bozeman for socializing and 
3 local business tours. It will be a fun day for one and all. Join us!

A special room price has been negotiated for all MSRA members at the Best Western 
GranTree, tell them when you call that you are with MSRA! Book now to save a room!

2017 Rod and Custom Scholarships
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Got Scoop?

Share your photos of your street rod adventures and car club events with the MSRA membership 
by submitting your pictures and stories for newsletter and web site placements! Send to President@
MontanaSRA.org today! Got a new car? Send us your pictures! How’s that project coming? 

Send us a picture and project summary to share with others in the MSRA; you know everyone wants 
to know what you have been doing all winter! Or call Elizabeth at 406.579.2996 for further details.

’32 Road trip to the Deuces Car Show in Victoria BC, July 2016!

Got Scoop?

Sorg’s, Scholl/Degenhardt and Stredwick’s!



7

Montana Movies, Montana Cars, and Trucks!
Hollywood made it to Montana again filming the upcoming 
movie “Wildlife”. MSRA President, Elizabeth Schuyler Scholl and 
ranch dog, Sugar Snow, made it into the “extra” set to film outside 
the Yellowstone truck stop and café in this 1960’s classic drama 
and coming of age movie. Christine Shulman, of Big Timber, is 
the Hollywood go-to for Montana Vehicles of various ages. To 
sign up for future movies made in Montana and join in the fun 
and behind the camera scene, contact her at # 406.930.0647 to 
get on her inventory list and get ready for you and your vehicles 
famous cinema future! Stay tuned for “Wildlife” with “Misty” the 
1956 Ford 250, 4 on the floor and other local Montana street rods 
and classics in a movie theater near you!

MSRA Car Show awards will again be  
available for your show statewide!  

Call Elizabeth to order your personalized  
MSRA Award Car Show plaque today 

and let’s recognize those rods that distinguish themselves.
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The 2015 Street Rod of the Year Winner 
is Terry Oksa! 

Who will be 2016’s MSRA Street Rodder of the Year?  
Come to the February 4th meeting to vote  

or email your vote or nomination to  
President@MontanaSRA.org today!

2015 Street Rod of the Year Winner



MSRA Business Sponsors
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MSRA Business Sponsors
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MSRA Business Sponsors
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MSRA Business Sponsors

“Some of my first memories were walking around parking garages in Denver CO at “Show and Shine” events. 
My Dad, a mechanic at the time and later a tool man, would routinely take me to car shows and to Bandimere 
Speedway just outside Denver. That was the hotrod portion of the hobby I grew up in, the love of automobiles stems 
from memories of road trips and family vacations. I remember riding with the family in the Colt Vista, stuffed in the 
hatch with two other cousins. We would push on the brake light and it would light up (later realizing that my Dad 
was watching us in the rearview mirror, pushing the brake pedal as we pushed on the light). I remember trips up to 
Park Lake outside Clancy, MT in my Mom’s Ford Torino. The same Torino we watched her drive down Bandimere 
¼ mile. We used to laugh at how you could see her clear as day, like a parade celebrity. Whereas, her competitors 
were blurs as they made up the ground of her massive handicap.” John Austin Dorr III, 2015 MSRA Rod and custom 
Scholarship applicant, Helena College, Automotive.
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SUPPORT THE
BUSINESS

SPONSORS THAT
SUPPORT MONTANA

STREET ROD
ASSOCIATION

1932 Ford pickup rolling chassis includes: pickup bed; 
four 15” chrome reverse wheels; original ‘K’ member 
and cross members; front fender braces; radiator; head-
light bar; and steering box and column with original 
key in column lock. The torque tube and rear end were 
chromed in the 1960’s Price: $3500

Wally Hammett, Roundup, MT
Phone: 406.323.1695
email: whammett30sotonsra@midrivers.com

1938 Dodge Pickup
Can be used for parts or as a project car

$1500

1939 Plymouth Coupe
400 Mopar

$12,000

1965 Plymouth Barracuda
$8500

‘30’s to ‘50’s Style Gas Pumps
Available (will restore)

Call Ron Brandt
406-587-3064

FOR SALE:

1966 Mercury 4 dr. Montclair, 30- engine with 2 barrel 
carburetor, rebuilt motor and C6 tranny, brown in color, 
drive train is good, paint and interior both in very good 
shape.  Odometor: 75,447 miles.  $6000.  
Call Merlin at 406-265-9381

1966 Mercury 4 dr. Sedan Park Lane Breezeway, 410 
Maurder engine with 4 barrel carburetor.  Drive train 
is good, paint and interior is in very good condition.  
$10,855. Call Merlin at 406-265-9381.

LOOKING FOR:  
1950 original Chev. 4 dr.  Call Leo at 406-372-3182

FOR SALE:

Mallory dual-point distributor for SBC, N. 
2548201, used one hour (long story) as new in 
box, $100. 

Ram 11-inch clutch and pressure plate for 26 
spline for T-10 or Muncie, never used, $90. 

Copper/Brass AutoCity Classic radiator for 55-
56 Chevy car, Harrison clone, for V-8 position, 
used for 500 miles (another long story), like new, 
$175. 

Call Mike at 406-763-4732 or douglasfir@
centric.net. Will donate 20% of any sales to the 
scholarship fund.
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FOR SALE

1947 Buick 2 door Fast Back
1950 Buick 2 door Fast Back w/Camaro Sub-

Frame
1950 Buick 4 door

1957 Buick Convertible Special
1966 Plymouth Sport Fury Convertible $5800

2 ea. 1947 Buick 2 door 
Fast Back Roadmaster

1948 Buick Super 4 door
1949 Buick 2 door Fast Back

2 ea. 1950 Buick 2 door Hard Top

Call Reggie Dangerfield
(406) 252-3301Taylor’s Used 

Auto Parts
Gary Taylor

126 Bluebird Lane
Whitehall, MT 59759

406-287-3641

Paul Bunyan’s  
Sandwich Shop

3150 Busch Street
Butte, MT

Jim Ayers

406-494-7817

“I have not found a place I would rather call home as Montana’s beauty and genuinely goodhearted people are 
unmatched.” Kearney Holst, 2015 MSRA Rod and Custom Scholarship applicant, Flathead Community College, 
Associate of Science Degree in Engineering. 

“I am interested in older model vehicles from the fifties up to the 70’s. I enjoy working on them restoring them and 
also rodding them. I like to build rat rods. I also enjoy rebuilding and modifying transmissions and motors. I enjoy 
building unique vehicles and trying things that maybe people haven’t tried yet.” Bruce Bradley, 2015 MSRA Rod and 
Custom Scholarship winner, Montana Tech Highlands College, Automotive Technology.


